A HEC TRIBAL Colleges: Flu

American Indian Higher Education Consortium, 121 Oronoco Street, Alexandria, VA 22314

July 7, 2015

The Honorable Robert Scott

Ranking Member

Committee on Education and Workforce
U.S. House of Representatives

2101 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Re: America’s College Promise Act
Dear Representative Scott:

On behalf of the 37 Tribal Colleges and Universities (TCUs) that collectively comprise
the American Indian Higher Education Consortium (AIHEC), | am writing in support of
the America’s College Promise Act.

Enactment of this legislation will mean that more American Indians and Alaska Natives
will be able to access — and most important, complete — a degree program in a field that
will help our tribes grow their Native workforce.

Tribal colleges are locally-based, tribally-driven institutions of higher education that
award predominately two-year associate degrees and certificates to Native students
and others throughout Indian Country. TCUs serve some of the poorest communities in
this country (seven of the 10 poorest counties in the U.S. are home to a tribal college).
More than 70 percent of our students are first generation college students and almost
75 percent receive Pell grants. These students, their tribal communities, and the nation
as a whole, will benefit tremendously from the America’s College Promise legislation.

AIHEC looks forward to working with you and your excellent staff to secure passage of
this important legislation. Please do not hesitate to contact me or Meg Goetz, AIHEC
Vice President for Advocacy (mgoetz@aihec.org) to discuss how we might help to make
the America’s College Promise Act a reality.

Again, thank you, for your continued leadership on this and other important issues of
excellence, access, and success for all students.

Respectfully,
Carrie L. Billy

cc: AIHEC Congressional delegation
AIHEC Board of Directors
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